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Good morning.  School is buzzing today with the excitement of mufti-day.  What is it about 

not wearing uniform?  Even the singing in assembly is full throttle today - still it is a joy to 

hear and a great opportunity for whole school worship to take place. 

 

This week seems to have flown by, although my body is telling me it is definitely 

Friday!  There has been lots going on at school both day and night.    

 
Thank you to everyone who supported our book fair this week.  My sincere apologies that 

it was so chaotic on Tuesday when we held it in the corridor.  This isn't the ideal place but 

school is so busy all the time that it was the only place we had available after school on 

Tuesday.  Luckily the sun shone on Wednesday and we were able to hold it outside.  We 

are reviewing when and how we organise it next year.  We managed to raise a 

phenomenal £1,111.81 to spend on books for the school thanks to all of your 

purchases.  This makes a real difference to the teachers and children in the school.    

 

We held our prospective parent meetings and tours on Thursday this week.  They were 

very well attended, particularly in the evening.  I would like to express my thanks to the 

Year 6 pupils who showed our visitors around the school.  We received a number of 

compliments both verbally and in writing following the tours, praising the children for their 

confidence, enthusiasm and ability to articulate themselves so well.  All of the pupils who 

undertook this role during the day and evening  yesterday were a real credit to the school 

and their parents.  

 

Year 6 headed out to Marwell Zoo this week as  a follow up to the work they have been 

doing around evolution and inheritance.  This also supported the work they had done in 

Year 5 about conservation.  A great day was had by all.  Thanks as always to parents who 

gave up their time to accompany the children.  

 

The PTA had their AGM on Wednesday evening where they shared how much money has 

been raised over the year, what it has been spent on and our future spending plans.  A 

copy of the slides will be made available for everyone to read for themselves.  The PTA do 

a fantastic job for the school, working hard to provide all of the additional items which the 

school budget is unable to stretch to.  

 

Can I remind you that the photographer will be coming into school next Wednesday and 

Thursday.  We will be doing our best to ensure children are looking smart and clean and 

will be getting the youngest children’s photographs taken first.  Please remind older 
children that it is helpful if they don't roll around on the playground floor at lunch time!  

 

Finally thank you for your kind donations which you have sent in today ahead of our 

Christmas Fayre, they are greatly appreciated. 

 

Have a great weekend.  

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

16 November 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 



Squirrels  - Chloe Withers for writing her name 

and joining in enthusiastically with our number 

rhymes. 

Hazel - Sebastian Scott for excellent phonics. 

Beech - Ben Du Toit for excellent phonics work. 

Chestnut - Eloise Lawes for creating amazing 

games in the outside classroom. 

Oak - Henry Kershaw for some great Maths 

learning. 

Cedar - Charlie Simpson for working really hard 

on his Maths. 

Hawthorn - Grace Freeman for lovely writing 

about Florence Nightingale. 

Elm - Eloise Bradshaw for a beautiful oil pastel 

drawing of a volcano. 

Maple - Edward Lamb for fantastic subtraction in 

columns with exchange and explaining it so well! 

Birch - Cameron Blacker for great work on 

perimeter in Maths. 

Alder - Winnie Symes for a well-presented piece 

of work in Topic. 

Larch - Amelia Naseem for writing a great 

adventure story about Gangsta Granny. 

Cherry - Mylee Alison for showing resilience when 

faced with a Maths investigation (finding factors). 

Willow - Jessica Attfield for a well written retell 

of the life of the prophet, Muhammad. 

Year 6 not awarded as on a trip. 

INDIVIDUAL PUPIL PHOTOS - WEDNESDAY 21ST & THURSDAY 22ND NOVEMBER 

Our photographer from Fraser Green will be in next week to take photos of all the children on 
their own and in sibling groups. 

Each morning we will start with some of the Squirrels children and will do their sibling shots at 
that time.  On the Wednesday we are planning to take only individual photos of the children in 
the school. 

On Thursday we will take individual photos of any children not photographed on Wednesday and we will also 
make arrangements for all the siblings in the school to have a photo together. 

Please make sure your children are looking at their best on both days. 

The photographer is able to take some family group photos from 3:15pm on the Wednesday.  Please email Mrs 
Anderson to make an appointment (c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk) or ask at the office. 

PRAYER CLUB 

Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:50 pm 

in Maple Class 

Prayer Club is for all children and 

parents are welcome. 

Including special prayers for the children and staff - 

this time for Year  5. 

mailto:c.anderson@pyrford.surrey.sch.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Applications for September 2019 are now OPEN!   

Follow the link below for application forms, register of interest forms and admissions policy. 

https://www.squirrelsnurserypyrford.co.uk/page/?title=Forms&pid=9 

On 14th November Year 6 travelled to Marwell Zoo, to experience the unforgettable.  Our study - animal 

adaptation - came to life in the Science & Learning Centre.  To our pleasure, animal skins, skulls and bodies donated 

by the animal smugglers police, laid on the floor to deduce the adaptations to 

their habitat.  Facts gave us awe to find out the supreme adapter was a rat.  

The animals that met our eyes fascinated us with 

wonder. 

After lunch we had some time to walk around 

and explore the zoo.  Some of the highlights of 

the day were: watching the giraffes eat their 

lunch; watching the penguins diving in and out of 

the water; gazing at the Great Grey Owl looking 

very majestic on his perch; and watching the snow 

leopard having an afternoon snooze. 

It was a fantastic day out! 

Bronte Oliver-Watts & Hayden Cassidy 

 

https://www.squirrelsnurserypyrford.co.uk/page/?title=Forms&pid=9


SCHOOL DATES FOR 2018—2019 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Photographer for Individual Photos Wed & Thu 21 & 22 Nov  

Bring a Gift Day for Secret Santa donations Wed 28 November  

African Children’s Choir Concert at CoGS Wed 28 November 19:00 - 20:30 

KS1 Jam Jars to School Thu 29 November  

Christmas Fayre Sat 1 December  

Bag2School collection Mon 3 December  

‘Robin Hood’ Panto for whole school Tue 4 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Wed 5 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Thu 6 December  

Yr 3 Romans & Celts Day Thu 6 December  

Yr 4 class to Guildford Museum Fri 7 December  

PTA Parents’ Christmas Party Fri 7 December  

Christmas Tree Sale Sun 9 December  

Squirrels Sing Christmas Mon 10 December 14:30-15;00 

Yr R Christmas Production Tue 11 December 09:30 

KS1 Christmas Production Tue 11 December 14:00 

KS1 Christmas Production Wed 12 December 09:30 

Squirrels Sing Christmas Thu 13 December 14:30-15;00 

Christmas Lunch & Christmas Jumper Day Fri 14 December  

KS2 Christmas Carols at CoGS Mon 17 December evening 

KS2 Christmas Carols at CoGS Tue 18 December afternoon 

Junior Christmas Disco Tue 18 December 18:30-20:00 

School Christmas Service at CoGS Wed 19 December 09:30 

Last Day of Autumn Term Wed 19 December finish at 13:30  

Christmas Holidays 20 December to 2 January   

INSET Day Thu 3 January  

INSET Day Fri 4 January  

First Day of Spring Term Mon 7 January  

Primary Admissions deadline Tue 15 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Wed 16 January  

Yr 3 class to Pizza Express Thu 17 January  

Yr 4 to Synagogue Thu 31 January  

o2 Young Voices Concert Fri 1 February  

Yr 6 Bikeability Mon 4 - Fri 8 February  

PTA Quiz Night Fri 8 February  

Spring Half term 18 - 22 February  

Yr 6 Greek workshop Thu 28 February  

Yr 1 to Windsor Castle Tue 5 March  

Yr 2 to Brooklands Museum Thu 14 March  

Yr 5 to the Mosque Thu 21 March  

Yr 4 Residential to Hindleap Mon 1 - Wed 3 April  

School Easter Service at CoGS Fri 5 April 09:30 

Last Day of Spring Term Fri 5 April finish at 13:30 

Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April  

First Day of Summer Term Tue 23 April  

Yr 5 Viking workshop Mon 29 April  

Reception to British Wildlife Centre Wed 1 May  

May Bank Holiday Mon 6 May  

Yr 3 Residential to Henley Fort Tue 7 - Wed 8 May  



Description Date Time 

SATs Week 13 - 17 May  

Yr 5 Residential to West Dean Tue 14 - Fri 17 May  

Yr 4 Tropical Zoo Workshop Wed 22 May  

Summer Half term 27 - 31 May  

INSET Day Mon 3 June  

Yr 2 to The Look Out Discovery Centre Tue 11 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Wed 12 June  

Yr 3 class to Henley Fort Thu 13 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Liddington Hall Mon 17 - Fri 21 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Tue 18 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 19 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Thu 27 June  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 2 and/or Wed 3 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Thu 4 July  

PTA Family BBQ Fri 12 July  

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Wed 24 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Wed 24 July finish at 13:30 

10 children took part in the 
Woking Music Festival on 
Tuesday evening. They had to 
perform 2 songs on stage in 
front of the judges and the 3 
other schools taking part. I 
was very proud of how well 
they performed and although 
they didn't win they did 
receive some very positive 
feedback from the judges. 
Thank you to Mrs Reynell for 
rehearsing with them.   
  Mrs Gill 

Explore Learning Primary Maths Challenge 

‘The Competition’ 

 

Last week, four marvellous mathematicians attended the Explore Learning 

Centre in Knaphill to participate in the Primary Maths Challenge.   Using their 

great problem solving strategies and teamwork skills, the children worked 

together to complete some incredibly tricky problems.     Points were awarded 

for teamwork, strategy and actual answers.  We await final results until all schools have 

participated in the first round. 

 

The fabulous four were fantastic ambassadors for the school and worked brilliantly together.    Thank you to Mrs 

Carey for accompanying them. 

Well done to Gabi Booth, Alice Clark, Srinath Nair and Jack Thongtan! 





URGENT 

We are looking for 

qual if ied First 

Aiders to volunteer 

at the Christmas 

Fayre on 1st 

December. 

If you are able to help, please contact  

Jenny Watkins by email  

jcarussia@hotmail.com 

We desperately need some Santas for a 45 minute 

slot on the Christmas Fayre day. Please come 

forward as it’s essential to 

grotto!  

http://www.slottr.com/

sheets/13140743 

mailto:jcarussia@hotmail.com
http://www.slottr.com/sheets/13140743
http://www.slottr.com/sheets/13140743





















